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Welcome Back





A very warm welcome back to everyone, especially our new pupils and parents.  This will be a challenging but hopefully memorable year as we enter into the final year of St Ninian’s Primary School.  We are already planning lots of fun activities and events to ensure this is a year to remember for all connected with St Ninian’s Primary.





If you have any suggestions or wish to help at events, please contact Mrs Fisher.





Primary 2 Class





Miss Limond started her maternity leave on Monday 21st August.  Interviews for her post will be held on Wednesday 6th September.  Until the new teacher is appointed and cleared to start, the class will be covered by Miss Milligan and Mrs Pole.    





Allergies/Medication





We now have several children with very severe NUT allergies which means this school remains a completely nut free zone.





Please be aware of the food you give your child for snack and packed lunches as even the smell of nuts have serious consequences for these children.





A reminder of the message sent out by Mrs Storey regarding medication including inhalers.  Paperwork MUST be completed for all medication or it cannot be administered by the school.  Forms are available from the office or phone and we will put one in your child’s bag.











School Assemblies





As previous advised, a reminder that parents will no longer be invited to Assemblies on a Friday.  This is due to changes in circumstance with some Assemblies being here, some at Lochside Primary, changed times, some for the upper school some for the lower school etc.


You will, however, be invited to your child’s class assembly. An invitation will come from the class to you.








Important Dates


August


25th – Oral Health visit Nursery – Pr.2/3


Sept


1st	Oral Health visit Pr.3/4 & 4


1st	2.30 Shared Endings (see overleaf)


5th	P7 visit to Wigtown Science Festival (details to follow)


	Interviews for HT post of new school


6th	Interview for P2 post


8th	11.45 P4 Rugby


15th	P4 Assembly


26th	P7 visit to Jupiter Artland (details to follow)


29th	P2/3 assembly


Oct


2nd	Rag Bag Collection


5th	5-8pm Learning Conversations


6th	P5 Assembly


10th 	3.30-6.30 Learning Conversations


16th – 27th incl. October Holidays





New School Update





At the time of writing I have no further information about the new school.  Driving past you can see the roof is well underway and some of the glass is in.


I assure you I will keep you as up to date as I can.





 








School Improvement Plan 2017/18





Our joint School Improvement Plan with Lochside Primary has been approved by the Authority.  A copy is available on the school blog and Dumfries and Galloway Council website.  If you wish a paper copy, please contact the school office.








Shared Endings





Following a request from families for more opportunities to find out more about learning in the classroom and share successes, we have arranged termly Shared Endings.  Our first shared Ending will take place on Friday 1st September, 2.30-3.00pm.  Parents/Carers are welcome to come into their child’s classroom to meet the teacher and talk with their child about what they have been learning.





Yellow Letters





If any letters come home in future on yellow paper this means they MUST be returned to school as soon as possible. 


 Thank you for your co-operation





Beat The Street





The above very successful activity is coming to Dumfries.  Pupils will bring home a fob, a map of where all the stations are positioned and instructions how to participate.  We all play as one team, staff and families, for St Ninian’s.  Points are earned and prizes are available. 


Good Luck to everyone. 





As ever, if you have any concerns, or just want to talk/ask a question we are always here to help. A member of the Management Team is usually available, especially at the beginning or end of the school day.





Wet mornings





If the weather is very poor on a school morning, pupils are brought in from 8.45 onwards.  They come into the school hall where they sit in their classes and are supervised by staff. 


 It is not necessary for parents to stay but, if you choose to, please leave the hall sharply when the bell rings so we can move the children without causing a crush.
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To receive the school Newsletter by email, please cut out and return to school office as soon as possible. Thank you
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